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Dear Fern Ohana, 
 
This letter serves as annual notice that Fern Elementary School has installed surveillance 
cameras on buildings throughout campus.  Video surveillance cameras help to deter 
unauthorized outsiders from entering our campus and/or offices, decrease vandalism and 
property damage, discourage students from inappropriate behavior, and assist in the 
investigation of incidents.   
 
Recorded video images are viewed exclusively under the discretion of school 
administration and are only used in connection with investigating misconduct, safeguarding 
buildings and equipment, and assisting law enforcement.  Video recordings will be erased 
or written over within ten (10) calendar days unless an incident is recorded.  No audio 
recording is used and all cameras are in use only in areas that are considered public 
spaces where there is no expectation of privacy - school entrances, hallways, exteriors of 
buildings and other open areas on campus. Cameras will not be installed in any area 
where students, staff, or visitors may have a reasonable expectation of privacy, such as 
classrooms, offices, teacher workrooms, restrooms, locker rooms, or other designated 
dressing rooms. 
 
 
Mahalo, 
 
 
 
Glen Miyasato, Principal 
Fern Elementary School 
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